
 

 

 

 

Kingshill Church School 

Friday 5 October 2018 

Dear Parents/Carers  

 
This week we were visited by our MAT Regional Director of Learning, Mrs Eveleigh.  I am so proud to 

say that she was delighted with our lovely school.  The children are settled and learning well, and the 

school looks lovely!  Here are a few examples of our learning environments. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Today we held our first  big celebration of the year, our Harvest 

Festival.  Thank you to all who came and thank you so much 

for your generous donations to the Food Bank.   It was lovely to 

see so many people at our service today.  I would ask in future 

that, if parents are bringing young children to any service or 

celebration please could you perhaps take them outside if 

they are crying so that the service or celebration is not unduly disrupted.  It was very noisy today! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A photographer from The Bristol Post came in today to take a picture of          

Diamond Class - watch out for it in the press soon. 

 

Reading for Pleasure - Recommended Reads 

 

Ollie in Sapphire Class was excited to show me a book he is reading at the      

moment.  Itõs a book about a boy called Olly and his adventure across frozen 

lakes and through deep snowé 

 

One set of books that I would recommend for any age is the ôOi Dogõ series.  Great books that 

use rhyme in a fun way. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Emerald Class have also given me some books to suggest - they are busy putting together a 

list.  In their classroom they have a set of ômystery booksõ too - they can only see the ôblurbõ 

and must choose the books based on that, not on the cover! 

 

 

I read somewhere recently that if you read just one book a 

day to a child, that would be 1825  books by their 5th     

birthday!  Imagine how many books a child would read by 

the time they leave primary school!  

 
 
   
 

 

Just a reminder to parents that, as per the attendance policy and Government ruling, I       

cannot authorise term-time holidays.  Parents must be aware that I have to inform the EWO 

and a penalty notice will be imposed if parents take their children out of school for 5 days 

(10 sessions)  within a 12 week period. 

 

The updated safeguarding policy is now on the school website.  The Government issued an 

updated ôKeeping Children Safe in Educationõ in September 2018 and the new policy reflects 

this. 

 

At my Safeguarding Leads meeting this week, we were advised to check that we have three 

emergency contacts per child if possible.  If you have given two contacts then the office will 

contact you to see if there may be a third number we could have.   

 
 
Jan Thomson 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topaz Class enjoyed a 

great Forest School     

session on Friday firstly 

entering the forest 

òmission impossibleó 

style and then taking part 

in various activities:-  

scavenger hunting, bird 

seed making, den      

building and sawing 

 

 

 

 

We now have a fabulous     

Forest School kitchen in our 

forest area now and would        

welcome any spare kitchen 

items (utensils, cutlery,        

saucepans, trays, plastic 

cups, scales - old fashioned 

ones, frying pans, etc) so the      

children can play in the mud 

kitchen.   Please give any     

donations to the school     

office.  Thank you 


